
1. 5 getting off work and sitting down to eat.

Plot A

Lindsey, Chris, Sarah, Bret and Bill are all 
just getting done with a shift on a Friday 
night. They all decide that they are going to 
hang out and grab something to eat/drink. The 
bar is pretty crowded so they decide to sit at 
a wooden round table in the restaurant.

2. Motivation for the flashbacks

Plot A

As all of the employees sit down, they are 
talking about the big incident of the night 
that happened with Jack. He and his customers, 
got so frustrated with each other, that Jack 
just up and quit the restaurant during his 
shift. Without so much as a word, he walked 
out. An employee has never done that before.

3. Flashback 1

Plot A

Sarah wonders what really happened with Jack's 
table to make him quit. It makes her think 
back to a time when a table really frustrated 
her....She begins telling her story of the 
family incident with the kid's cheese pizza 
that was ordered....



4. Flashback 1 Cont'd

Plot A

We cut to the middle of the dining experience 
for this family as Sarah is walking up to the 
table with the food that the family ordered. 
As she hands each person their food, she names 
it off, makes sure everyone has what they need 
and walks away. Two minutes later she goes 
back to the table to see how all of their food 
is tasting. Everyone seems to be enjoying 
their food, but the mother makes a comment 
saying that her son didn't like his cheese 
pizza and wishes to order him something 

5. Back at round table

Plot A

The flashback ends and we come back to the 
group at the round table. As this story ends, 
a new one begins, a few employees have gotten 
up and gone to the kitchen to get their food.

6. Chaos in the Bar

Plot A

While a few of the servers are in the kitchen 
grabbing the food they ordered, and in the bar 
grabbing a drink, Bret begins to go into the 
story about the horrible experience he had one 
Sunday afternoon while bartending. He wasn't 
too busy in the bar, only had maybe 3 
customers sitting at the bar, and one other 
table going. It was pretty much a regular 
afternoon. As the rest of the servers join 
back to the table, Lindsey comments on that 
day.



7. Chaos Cont'd

Plot A

The time was around 12:30pm when a large group 
of adults and children filled the waiting area 
of the restaurant. It was a boys basketball 
team and their parents. The group was maybe 
going to be 25-30 people but they couldn't say 
for sure. The restaurant had already had three 
parties in the restaurant and so they were 
offered pushing some tables together in the 
bar.....this didn't go as smoothly as expected.

8. Back at the round table 2

Plot A

The story of this terrible experience has come 
to an end a few of the servers who were not 
there that day could not believe that these 
customers could just walk in to this bar and 
think they own the place.

9. It's not all about the customers

Plot A

During the conversation of the aftermath of 
Bret's story Chris gets up to go to the 
bathroom. As soon as he leaves, Bill and 
Lindsey make fun of him a bit. The talk of 
Chris immediately stops as someone at the 
table spots that he has come out of the 
bathroom. In order to make it look like they 
were not talking about Chris, all of the 
employees quickly change the topic of 
conversation to something else.



10. Asking for the check and not paying

Plot A

Chris walks back to the table and hears Sarah 
talking about how annoying it is to have a 
table ask for the check and then they continue 
to sit there and chat without paying. Or, even 
better, when a server runs a credit card for a 
table and then they take forever to sign the 
bill. Tables do not realize that servers 
cannot leave the restaurant until we have 
turned in all of our receipts. There will be 
no flashbacks for this. It will instead just 
be a conversation which will allow the viewers 

11. You have to be pregnant

Plot A

After the conversation about checks comes to 
an end, it triggers a memory for Lindsey about 
when she first started serving. The table 
asked her question right as she was about to 
run their credit card for them. Lindsey had a 
bunch of plates in her hand, stacked on top of 
one another, when the couple at her table 
called her over and asked her pick a number. 
Confused, Lindsey asked why she had to pick a 
number. The lady at the table, told her it was 
how many months pregnant she was. Surprised, 

12. Beef Nachos vs. Chicken

Plot A

Include the story of a restaurant employee 
admitting to the fact that they thought our 
Chipotle Chicken Nachos were BEEF??? Is 
another story at this point really necessary 
before I tell Jack's?



13. Getting Jack back

Plot A

For the past few minutes Bill has had his head 
buried in his cell phone. He tells the other 
people at the table that Jack is coming back 
in tonight. Everyone is shocked that he would 
set foot back in the restaurant after 
everything that happened earlier that night. 
Bill had been texting with him for a while 
trying to convince him to come back and talk 
it out and tell everyone what happened.

14. Jack Returns

Plot A

Just as all of the employees are beginning to 
lose their second wind, Jack walks back into 
the restaurant. A few of the employees comfort 
him, while others are not that impressed with 
his performance tonight, but are still curious 
to know what happened.

15. The Real Story

Plot A

Jack sits down at the table nonchalantly, not 
acting like much as happened. Naturally, the 
employees ask him if he is doing okay and what 
the heck happened earlier tonight. No one 
really knows how to approach bringing "it" up. 
Jack starts telling everyone that everything 
with table 12 was going fine. He was cracking 
jokes, making them laugh and just having a 
good time. He went to take their order, and of 
course he didn't write it down becuase he 
didn't need to. He was asked a few times about 



16. Cont'd

Plot A

We learn that the customers at Jack's table 
were not the only ones who may have been bring 
rude. After Jack finishes telling everyone 
what happened, he is called in back to the 
office to speak with the manager. Jack walks 
back out to the table, and we learn that 
although Jack is not going to be fired, he 
will be suspended for a week, as to suffer 
some sort of punishement. On that note, the 
group starts to get up and everyone says 
they'll see each other tomorrow, ready for 


